Minutes of the 120TH DETWILER REUNION – August 20, 2016 

Thirty-six (36) descendants of Henry and Catherine (Latshaw) Detwiler gathered on Saturday, August 20, 2016 to celebrate their 120th reunion.   When the children arrived, Jean and Pam Schwartz had a table set up with Kites and materials to decorate them for the children to work on until it was time to eat, as well as beads to make little bracelets.   

The focus of this year’s reunion was “Past, Present and Future”.  Items brought to past reunions such as baseball bat and gloves and burlap bag (for the “sack race”), as well as a poster displaying handprints of the children who were present for the 2001 Reunion were on display. 
Dave Fetters offered grace and led those present in the singing of the Doxology prior to the covered-dish meal.  The table centerpieces were a plastic frame with the words “Celebrating  Past, Present, Future” noting the focus for this year’s reunion.                    After the meal and fellowship time, a group photo was taken with a background of the heirloom quilt. 
The business meeting was called to order by President, Sandy Detwiler Lusch.  There were no additions or corrections to the 2015 minutes.  Secretary Cecile Fetters asked all present to check the address list for additions or corrections. 

The following family members were then given special recognition: the oldest man present, Dick Lusch, 76 years old; the oldest lady present, Thelma Fisher, 98-years old; and the youngest family member, Brinley Fizz, 30 months old.  Most recently married were Jim and Mandy Collier who were married on November 6, 2004.  Riley Williams traveled the farthest to the Reunion from Bethesda, Maryland.
Twenty three (23) descendants of John and Mary Jane Detwiler were the largest family group represented at this year’s reunion.

Historian, Dick Lusch had placed a Historian’s Report on each table which showed 4 births, 5 deaths, and 3 marriages in the Detwiler family since the last Reunion.   Dick noted he has added 25 individual names, 7 new surnames and 11 marriages to the genealogy records since the last reunion. 
Eric Fetters gave the Treasurer’s report noting that the amount in the treasury has continued to remain at a relatively stable amount.  Eric then passed a basket for donations to help defray the cost of the rental, items for kids’ games and stamps to mail the Reunion Newsletters to 120 households.

President, Sandy Lusch, asked for suggestions on things to plan for the 125th Reunion in 5 years.   Vice-president, Jean Schwartz, suggested a new “Detwiler Reunion Cookbook” and asked for members to bring or send recipes for this project to next year’s reunion in order to start compiling them and have a new one ready for the 125th in 2021.   Sandy also asked for someone to Co-chair planning for this special reunion.
Eric Fetters made up the Reunion quiz for the 2016 Reunion which engaged participants in going around and visiting with those at other tables.   

The 5 door prizes (gift cards) were won by Scott Sifford, Mary Ann Springer, Jean Schwartz, Richard T. Lusch, and Jim Collier.  April Fetters offered to secure door prizes for the 2017 Reunion.
The following family members were elected as officers for the upcoming year: President: Sandy Detwiler Lusch, Vice-President: Jean Mackey Schwartz, Secretary: Cecile Fetters, Treasurer: Eric Fetters, and Richard H. Lusch, Historian.  

Jean and Pam Schwartz  planned fun on a Slip N Slide which the younger children thoroughly enjoyed during the business meeting.   Mandy Collier helped Pam with this activity so that Jean could attend the business meeting, as Vice-president.

The 100th reunion family quilt will reside at the home of Dave and Cecile Fetters until next year while Dick and Sandy Lusch will house the framed family crest for the upcoming year.

After the business meeting, all enjoyed ice cream and visited with the family members who were present.
The 121st Detwiler Reunion will be held on August 19, 2017.
Respectfully submitted,    

Cecile Fetters, Secretary

